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First SOA spring meeting 
draws near 

W Don't  miss Group of Thirty consultant to 
(~ ~ ~ out on the speak at AFIR 

first SOA Charles R. Taylor, consultant for The 
spring meet- 
ing of 1994, 
April 20-22, 
at the Buena 
Vista Palace 

in Orlando, Florida. In addition to the 
usual flail slate of SOA continuing 
education sessions, this meeting also 
includes Casualty Actuarial Society 
sessions and the 4th AFIR Colloquium. 

Offering the colloquium with an 
SOA spring meeting provides SOA 
and CAS actuaries with opportunities 
to exchange ideas with financial and 
investment specialists on an interna- 
tional level. Adding a variety of other 
casualty, investment, insurance, and 
employee benefits topics will make 
this meeting an exciting educational 
venture. 

For registration information, or more 
information on the meeting, please call 
the SOA Continuing Education Depart- 
ment, 708/706-3540. 

Group of Thirty in Washington, D.C., 
will speak on global derivatives at the 
AFIR Colloquium luncheon, Thursday, 
April 21. The colloquium is scheduled 
for April 20-22, 1994, at the Buena 
Vista Palace in Orlando, Florida. 

The Group of Thirty consists of 30 
bankers, central bankers, and interna- 
tional economists from around the 
world. Taylor is director of confer- 
ences, seminars, and publications of 
The Group of Thirty international 
economic and financial issues. He also 
is consultant to the Conference Board 
on the competitiveness of U.S. indus- 
try and the prospects for North 
American economic integration. 

AFIK, Actuarial Approach for 
Financial Risks, is the financial section 
of the International Actuarial 
Association (IAA). 

For more information on the collo- 
quium, please call Colleen Fiore at the 
SOA office, 708/706-3547. 

Robert  D .  Peniek 
FSA 1970, MAAA 1972 

Victor  E. Henningsen 
FSA 1934, MAAA 1965 

Victor E. Henningsen, 1964-65 
president of the Society of Actuaries, 
died November 16, 1993. He retired 
in 1973 as senior vice president of 
Northwestern Mutual Life Insurance 
Co., Milwaukee, after 40 years of 
service. 

Henningsen's service on the 
SOA Board of Governors spanned 
18 years. _Aanong his contributions to 
the profession were helping engineer 
the merger of two predecessor orga- 
nizations in 1949 to form the Society 

of Actuaries, writing file historical 
paper, "Society of Actuaries - -  Its 
First 20 Years," in 1969, and helping 
formulate the Commissioners 1949 
Standard Ordinary (CSO) Mortality 
Table. 

Memorials may be made to the 
Laubach Literacy Center or to the 
Alzheimer's Association in Milwaukee. 

Obituaries detailing the careers of 
all deceased members are prepared by 
the Committee on Memorials and 
printed in the Transactions. Members 
with waivers of dues who do not receive 
the TSA may request copies of obituar- 
ies on any deceased member by contact- 
ing E.J. Moorhead, chairperson, at his 
Directory address. 

General Colin 
Powell to be 
annual meeting 
speaker 

General 
Colin L. 
Powell has 
accepted the 
Society of 
Actuaries' 
invitation 
to be the 
keynote 
speaker at 
the opening session of  the Chicago 
annual meeting on October 17, 
1994. U.S. Army General Powell 
achieved national and international 
prominence in 1990 and 1991 as 
one o f  the key leaders of 
Operations Desert Shield and 
Desert Storm. He served as 
President Bush's Chairman of the 
Joint Chiefs of Staff. 

It's not too soon to plan your 
trip to Chicago to hear one of 
today's most respected leaders. 
The annual meeting is at the 
Hyatt Regency, October 15-19. 
More information on the annual 
meeting and Powell's appearance 
will be included in later issues of 
The Actuary. 

Correction 
The Schedule of Dues included with 
the 1994 dues invoice incorrectly 
stated which publications would be 
received by members granted flail 
waiver of dues. These members will 
continue to receive these publications: 
The Actuary, the 1994 Yearbook, and 
the 1994 Directory of Actuarial 
Memberships. 


